INFORMATIONAL MEETING TOWN OF POESTENKILL BARBERVILLE FALLS May 4, 2017

(Not approved at time of distribution)

ROLL CALL AS FOLLOWS

NON-VOTING MEMBERS Susan Horton, Town Clerk

Councilwoman Butler Councilman Hass

Present

Councilman Van Slyke

Present Present

Councilman Wohlleber

Present

Supervisor Jacangelo

Present

Supervisor Jacangelo opened the informational meeting at 7:00 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance and thanked the audience for attending tonight's meeting. Supervisor Jacangelo stated what he wanted to do this evening was to give a brief presentation of what the general proposal (Barberville Falls) is and take comments from residents. He also stated that this will not be the only public comment opportunity. If the Town decides to move forward, there will be a formal Resolution presented to the Town Board for consideration. At that time, the public will be more than welcome to make further comments regarding the resolution and if the Town Board moves forward a Local Law will be adopted which will control use of the property. With any Local Law, there is an opportunity for a public hearing where once again comments will be heard. Supervisor Jacangelo reiterated that this is a process, not just a single meeting to get to the specific outcome. He stated that the proposal entails the Nature Conservancy to give the Town the 138 acres which we all know as the Barberville Falls property. This property is located at the intersection of Plank Road and Blue Factory Road. The property backs up against Commons Farms and other private properties and half the falls is owned privately and will remain private.

There were approximately 40 people in attendance and there were comments for and against this proposal. The full tape is available in the Town Clerk's office.

Respectfully submitted